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Selly Park Technology College, Lordswood Boys School and pupils from Nizhny Novgorod, in Russia have embarked upon a project whereby pupils will be given the opportunity to develop their understanding of their role as citizens within local and global contexts and extend their knowledge of the wider world.  The added dimension of pupils meeting, either face-to-face or virtually, and having access to authentic cultural input undoubtedly raises standards and motivation for language learning.  
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Staff and pupils took part in a video conference at Selly Park Technology College.  It was great opportunity for pupils to share information and share their ideas with real audiences and at the same time further enhance their Russian speaking.  Pupils discussed School Life, City of Birmingham and Sporting Activities.       The video conference was a huge success, with pupils clearly enjoying their liaisons 

with the Russian pupils. A great rapport began to unfold and discussions took place for well over an hour, concluding with a festive song by pupils from the UK.

Our British Council Official Mrs Poludnevich said ‘For all the Russian pupils this was a new experience’. ‘They are mostly from a village school and some of them have never used a PC, yet alone a VC’.  Furthermore, she also said that this was the first opportunity they have ever had to liaise with foreigners – they were so impressed by this whole experience that they could not stop talking about the occasion during their tea party afterwards.
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Following this event, the British Council in Nizhny Novgorod have very kindly donated a computer to the Russian pupils in order to set up an email pen-pal system. Mrs Darwood, Mr Smith and Mr Skelton would like to thank all the pupils who were involved and hope that they enjoyed this truly enriching experience.
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